
 

Th e  P rofe ss ion al Com m itte e  
      ProCom is a joint committee of        
      The Millard Public Schools and 
    The Millard Education Association 
 

 
The ProCom meeting convened at 1:30 p.m., March 4, 2008, at the ESU #3. 
 
In Attendance: 
District: Keith Lutz, Mark Feldhausen, Kirby Eltiste, Chad Meisgeier, Kevin Chick, Brian Begley, 

Jeff Alfrey, Jon Lopez, Kim Saum-Mills, Angelo Passarelli, Craig Whaley, and Ken 
Fossen 

 
Association:  Tony Levy, Molly Erickson, Erin Shirmang-Ward, Charlie Gould, Sherry Havranek, 

Reynee Shanahan, and Matt Heys 
 
I. Graduation requirements for PLP’s 

The final product of the professional learning plans of graduating seniors is the same for all three 
high schools.  The mechanism for follow though at each building may be different.  There is a list 
of goals that must be met.  Since this plan has not been in place long enough to accomplish all 
goals, this year’s seniors will need to meet 4 of the goals.  Beginning next year 8 goals must be 
met.   

 
II. Content selection for day 194 – staff development 

Teachers can have input into what this day is used for.  The survey taken was very beneficial.  
75% of the staff completed the survey.   
 

III. Diversity Research project related to Diversity Staff Development 
The presenters are from UNO.  There will be 4 surveys.  Diversity staff development is a  
requirement from the state.   

 
IV. Last day of school for 07-08 school year 

June 2nd is the last day of the contract for teachers.  May 30th is the last day for students.   
 
V. Building Climate Survey through Infinite Campus 

This survey does have anonymity.  The district does not know who answers the questions.  
Results can be tallied for specific areas or groups.  The way the results are shared is up to 
individual buildings.   

 
The next meeting date for PROCOM will be on Tuesday, May 20, 2008 at 1:30 p.m.  Any future agenda 
items should be directed to Tony Levy or Dr. Lutz.   
 


